Peak District National Park Authority Tel: 01629 816200

 $\hbox{E-mail: customer.service@peak district.gov.uk}\\$

Web: www.peakdistrict.gov.uk

Aldern House . Baslow Road . Bakewell .

Derbyshire . DE45 1AE



National Infrastructure Planning Temple Quay House 2 The Square Bristol BS1 6PN

Your ref: TR010054

Our ref: TN/A810

Date: 3rd February 2020

Dear Sirs

Re: Planning Act 2008 (as amended) - Section 55

<u>Application by Highways England for an Order Granting Development Consent for M54 to M6 Link Road Project</u>

Adequacy of consultation request

Thank you for your letter of 31st January 2020 regarding the Application by Highways England for an Order Granting Development Consent for M54 to M6 Link Road Project, in relation to the adequacy of the consultation undertaken by Highways England.

In your letter, you request feedback from the National Park Authority with regard to the following duties: -

- i) Duty to consult Planning Act 2008 (as amended) (PA2008) section 42
- ii) Duty to consult the local community PA2008 section 47
- iii) Duty to publicise PA2008 section 48

It is not within the Peak District National Park Authority's gift to provide feedback on the section 47 or section 48 duties. However, I can confirm that Highways England did consult the Peak District National Park Authority in May 2019 in relation to the proposed M54 to M6 Link Road Project. As such, we are satisfied that Highways England complied with its duty to consult as set out in section 42 of the Planning Act 2008, as it applies to this Authority

Member of National Parks UK

Holder of Council of Europe Diploma



I hope that this information is useful to you in dealing with the application from Highways England. If you have any queries in relation to this response, then please feel free to contact me directly.

Yours faithfully



Tim Nicholson Transport Policy Planner